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January 23, 2018
Dear Parents/Guardians
A somewhat belated Happy New Year to you all!  I hope you all had a lovely festive break.

Children in Need

I am delighted to inform you that we raised £377.50 for this very worthwhile cause.  Thank you to all who contributed.

Parking/Turning Circle 
I am extremely disappointed to note that some parents are still parking in the turning circle.  This practice must stop.  If it continues I will be left with no alternative but to explore other means of limiting parking within the school grounds.
Bad Weather
If you wish to check whether the school is open during bad weather, the number to call is 0870 054 1999.  The PIN code for Kaimhill School is 011430.  You can also check online at www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/closure.  Announcements are also made on Northsound Radio and Radio Scotland.

P1 Arrangements
Due to on-going difficulties in recruiting staff, I can now confirm that the arrangements currently in place for Mr Rafferty’s class will continue.  This means that Mrs Fuller will still cover the class on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, and Mr Rafferty will teach on Thursdays and Fridays.  This will provide continuity for the pupils.
Class Assemblies

Every class in school is to lead an assembly related to work they are doing in class.  Parents of children in the relevant class are most welcome to come along.  Assemblies taking place this term are listed below.

Online Safety

Some schools have reported that pupils have been using an app called “Houseparty” and accepting friend requests from people who they do not know. This then can lead to inappropriate contact from adults and attempts to groom children.  You can find some general rules for children to protect themselves on social media platforms on http://abernet.org.

All schools have signed up to the Scottish Government 360 Degree Safe Programme and this provides further guidance on school approaches to Internet Safety and Responsible Use. The following information is useful guidance for pupils and parents. This is available online at http://www.abernet.org/2018/01/19/keep-safe-online-what-pupils-need-to-know/
Keep Safe Online: What pupils need to know.

We all need to keep safe online: on our computers, devices, game consoles and on our mobile phones.  This is a quick list of what you need to know to stay safe.

1. Don’t post any personal information online – like your address, email address or mobile number.

2. Think carefully before posting pictures, videos or live streaming of yourself.  Once you’ve put content of yourself online most people can see it and may be able to download it, it’s not just yours anymore.

3. Keep your privacy settings as high as possible

4. Never give out your passwords

5. Don’t befriend people you don’t know

6. Don’t meet up with people you’ve met online.  Speak to your parent or carer about people suggesting you do

7. Remember that not everyone online is who they say they are

8. Think carefully about what you say before you share something online

9. Respect other people’s views, even if you don’t agree with someone else’s views it doesn’t mean you need to be rude

10. If you see something online that makes you feel uncomfortable, unsafe or worried: leave the service or app, turn off your device and talk to a trusted adult.  If anyone contacts you online in a way that makes you feel uncomfortable, tell a trusted adult.

In some apps, your details might be shared with other people who are not your friends, but friends of someone else you are sharing with.  Be aware, if you don’t know someone it is best to leave the conversation.

More Information Online at:

· ThinkUKnow
· NSPCC: Advice for Parents
Dates for your Diary

January 23, 2018
P3/4 class assembly 9.30 am.  Parents cordially invited.

January 23 & 24, 2018
SSPCA in school

January 30, 2018
Fund-raising Meeting 6.30 pm

February 9, 2018
P5/6 class assembly 11.40 am.  Parents cordially invited.

February 12, 2018
Holiday

February 13, 2018
In-Service Day.  School closed to pupils

February 14, 2018
In-Service Day.  School closed to pupils

February 15, 2018
School discos.  More information to follow

February 19-21, 2018
ChildSmile Varnishing, Nursery – P4 pupils
February 21, 2018
P1SR class assembly 9.45 am.  Parents cordially invited.

March 2, 2018
P3MM class assembly 1.30 pm.  Parents cordially invited.

March 13, 2018
School class photographs

March 13, 2018
P5GA class assembly 11.40 am.  Parents cordially invited.

March 15, 2018
Parent Council Meeting 6.30 pm

March 21, 2018
P6RS class assembly 11.45 am.  Parents cordially invited.

March 23, 2018
P2EJ class assembly 11.15 am.  Parents cordially invited.

March 29, 2018
Last day of term

April 16, 2018
First day of new term

May 7, 2018
May Day holiday

May 8, 2018
In-Service Day.  School closed to pupils

May 8-11, 2018
P7 Residential trip to Cromdale

July 6, 2018
Last day of session
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Mrs Susie Webster

Head Teacher 
